OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING December 8, 2021

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 9 members in attendance. The minutes from the November meeting were approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Lisa Smithmeyer. There was no correspondence. Tiffany presented the treasurer's report, on behalf of Bill Vogel, for November. Melanie Hart approved the report and Kim Ruhland seconded.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) Membership is at 114.

Membership forms for the 2021-22 school year are due by 12/31/21 for Booster Club Scholarship consideration. Early (December) graduates ARE eligible to apply. Online club applications can be found at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/page/show/6162816-join-oths-booster-club.

PIRATE CHEST (Cortney Kaufman) Melanie Hart volunteered to co-chair this committee with Cortney. Thank you, Melanie!

SPIRITWEAR (**Tiffany Ditchfield, Sam Haage**) The Christmas sale will be held during the home basketball game on Friday 12/17. Volunteers are needed!

WEBSITE (**Christy Ovanic**) This is Christy's last year at OHS. The club is looking for a volunteer to take over this position. It would be beneficial if someone would shadow Christy for the remainder of this year!

MULCH SALE (Debbie Meyer) This is Debbie's last year at OHS. She is looking for a volunteer to shadow her during the spring sale and assume the position as committee chair.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORTS (Mike Cooper) Mike and Megan Handzus re-capped discussions with and presented proposals from Nevco for a video board and scoring display for Kingman Gym. In addition to enhancing the historically recognized environment of Kingman, this type of board is also compatible with scoring for volleyball and wrestling. Advertising opportunities using the board would bring recurring revenue for the booster club. OHS would be the first school in the Ottawa area with this type of board. It was decided that a vote on this potential expense would be taken at the January meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

The 2022 Steak Dinner is planned for Saturday April 9 at the Knights of Columbus. The cost of renting both sides of this venue will be \$700. A casino night is planned. The following members have volunteered thus far

Casino Lance Handzus & Mike Jaegle

Food Heather Billings
Tickets Debbie Knoll
Promotion Megan Handzus
Decorations Debbie Heimsoth

Baskets/Live Auction Tiffany Ditchfield, Kim Ruhland, Julie Angus, Courtnye Miller Any and all help is much appreciated! There will be a kick off planned in January.

Pirates Invade the Ballroom – status of this event TBD. Looking for new committee chairperson(s).

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Lisa Smithmeyer. The next meeting will be held Wednesday January 12, 2022 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth